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WASHINGTON – Assistant Secretary-Indian Affairs Larry Echo Hawk issued the following statement
today on the passing of Elouise Cobell:

“Indian Country, as well as the entire nation, has lost a champion of human rights. Elouise Cobell
battled to make our country acknowledge historical wrongdoing, and she spoke truth to power so that
justice could prevail.

“She was tireless in her efforts to reach a respectable resolution to the long-standing Cobell litigation.
The Claims Resolution Act of 2010, signed into law by President Obama, will forever remain a testament
to her colossal feat. Through her legacy, individual Indians will have more control over their lands and
many American Indian and Alaska Natives will be able to pursue higher education through the
scholarship component of the settlement.

“As we take a moment to reflect upon the life of Elouise Cobell, I think of how she embodies what our
nation is all about—the quest for justice and opportunity for all. She will be sorely missed but never
forgotten for her strength and courage. Our thoughts and prayers go out to her entire family and the
Blackfeet Tribe in Montana.”
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